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Curriculum newsletter- Autumn Term
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These are the things we will be learning about in Rainbows this term. Please note that this is likely to change due to the interests of the children.
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As always, if you have any questions please come and see us.

Many thanks, 
Mrs Barwell and Mrs Edwards
If you would like to come in and help in our class then please let us know, any help will be gratefully received. You could come regularly or just as a one off!

‘Marvellous Me!’





Personal, Social and Emotional Development


We will be supporting children to build new friendships (and strengthen existing ones) by working in new and unfamiliar groupings and helping them communicate appropriately to their peers. Children will learn to operate independently inside and outside, making choices about what, where and who they wish to play with.


We will also be supporting children in becoming familiar with the routines of school such as register, lunch, snack, home-time etc so that they feel happy and confident at school.





Communication and Language


We will be thinking carefully about what good listening and good talking are like; encouraging children to listen and respond appropriately at carpet time, in small groups and in one to one situations. We will be reading lots of familiar and some new stories together such as ‘Harry and the bucketful of dinosaurs go to school’, ‘I am absolutely too small for school’, ‘Oliver’s fruit salad’, Oliver’s Vegetables’, ‘Handa’s surprise’, ‘Funny Bones’, ‘and ‘Heads, shoulders, knees and toes’. We shall ask children to respond to what they have heard by anticipating key events or asking and answering simple questions. We will also take part in a variety of rhyming activities. 








Physical Development


Children will have lots of opportunities to develop their fine and gross motor control in order to support writing and using equipment. This term is important for learning to manage self-hygiene skills such as toileting, dressing and washing hands. We will also teach children how to use the snack bar independently so that they can toast and spread their own bread every day.


Our PE session will be on a Tuesday. We will be using a variety of small apparatus and will be learning how to balance and travel across different equipment safely and in imaginative ways. 





Literacy


We will begin to learn Phase 2 ‘Letters and Sounds’. Children will learn the phonetic sounds from the alphabet to support them with their sounding out and blending of words. Children will continue to practise writing their names and begin using their new skills to write a variety of labels and captions, such as labelling different body parts or writing a caption to go with a picture of themselves at school.


We will continue to share lots of books as a whole class such as ‘Funny Bones’, ‘The Little Red Hen’ and ‘Charlie’s Superhero Underpants’. We will also begin the school reading scheme and your child will start bringing home two reading books on a Monday that they can read with you throughout the week.





Numeracy


We will do maths as a whole class and also in small groups. Here we will sing familiar number songs and learn some new ones such as ‘Five Green Speckled Frogs’, ‘Five Little Ducks’, ‘Five  Little Peas’ and ’10 in the bed’. Children will take part in a variety of practical and engaging activities to support their understanding of number and they will have the opportunity to find out about numbers which are significant to them. Children will practice their 1-1 counting and matching numbers to different quantities. We will teach children number rhymes to help with their number formation. 





Understanding the World


We will start off this term by learning about our senses and our body parts. Children will be able to explore life size bones and use these to create their own skeletons. We shall enjoy role play activities in our ‘hospital’ and looking closely at X-ray images. We will use our senses in a variety of different ways such as going on a listening walk, taking part in a blind taste test, using our sense of touch to identify mystery items and using our sense of sight (and magnifying glasses) to look closely at a variety of interesting and unusual objects.  We shall go on weekly welly walks to look for signs of Autumn, participate in a range of cooking and art activities and will learn about Harvest. Children will learn to access school technology independently and safely this term. They will have the opportunity to share with adults the games they enjoy on the computer and learn how to operate our class IPad, Interactive whiteboard and toaster for snack time. 





Expressive Arts and Design


Children will be able to enjoy expressing themselves with dance and musical instruments in PE and during their independent play. We will explore the sounds of different instruments and will put music to familiar songs such as ‘Five Little Monkeys’, ‘One, Two, Three, Four, Five’ and ‘Heads, Shoulders, Knees and Toes’. We will be painting portraits of ourselves for our ‘Rainbows Gallery’ thinking carefully about suitable colours. We shall learn about colour mixing by participating in a variety of practical activities. We will enjoy a variety of role play opportunities linked to our theme such as ‘Hospitals’, ‘Greengrocers’ and ‘Superheroes’ 











